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Foundation Practical Assessments 
 

The mandatory Foundation level practical assessments have been suspended during the 
past 18 months when clubs were unable to meet in-person due to the Covid-19 pandemic. 
This has allowed over 4,500 candidates to take the remote-invigilation online Foundation 
exam through self-training and/or distance learning. Now that Covid-related social-distancing 
restrictions are ended, clubs can meet again and re-start in-person training for those 
candidates that want it. Naturally, tutors are wanting to know if and when the mandatory 
practical assessments will be resumed. 
 
This was considered by the RSGB Examinations Standards Committee (ESC) at its recent 
meeting, at which Ofcom was represented, and we can now announce that the following 
decision has been reached: 
 
The current mandatory Foundation practical requirements, as detailed in Section 10 of 
Syllabus 2019 v1.4, are, with immediate effect, permanently removed. 
 
The Examinations and Syllabus Review Group (ESRG) and the ESC will consider whether it 
is desirable to reinstate some mandatory practical tests, which are compatible with distance 
learning and remote examination, and details will be included in the forthcoming syllabus 
revision (version 2). The amateur radio community will be consulted on these as part of the 
syllabus v.2 consultation. 
 
In the meantime, if clubs want to retain a practical element of training to support the learning 
of their candidates, either as demonstrations or hands-on, they are strongly encouraged to 
do so. They may use Section 10 of the syllabus as a guide or develop their own practicals to 
illustrate areas of the theory they feel their candidate need more help with. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Examinations Quality Manager & Board 
Liaison Dave Wilson, M0OBW: eqam@rsgb.org.uk 


